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Eaton School

Virtual Remembrance Day Service

Wednesday, November 10th
@ 11:00am

Eaton School is committed to ensuring our students and staff remember and thank
all who have served and sacrificed for our country.
We will honor the many men and women and what they sacrificed for our freedoms
on Wednesday, November 10th at 11:00am
in a live-streamed virtual ceremony.

Our families and our community are welcome to join us at the following link:

https://youtu.be/jOp8yjKgzCU

11 NOVEMBER
REMEMBRANCE DAY
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The Act of Remembrance

They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old;
Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn.
At the going down of the sun and in the morning
We will remember them.



https://youtu.be/jOp8yjKgzCU

Remembrance Day

Every soldier was loved

Millions of soldiers died

Every year we wear a poppy

Memories of war

Bad days in war Brave Battle

Every day we stand on guard for our country

Remember

In Flanders' FLelds

tn Flanders' fields the poppies blow
Between the crosses, row on row,
That mark owr place; and in the sky
The lLarks, still brachg singing, ﬂU
Scarce heard amid the guns below.

wWe are the dead. short days ago
Wwe lived, felt dawn, saw sunset glow,
Loved, and were Loved, and now we Lie
in Flanders' fields.

Take up our quarrel with the foe:
To you from failing hands we throw
The torch, be yours to hold it high.
if ye break faith with us who die
We shall wot sleep, though poppies grow
(n Flanders' fields.

Major John MceCrae, 1915




Reminder

Please watch for children walking and riding
their bikes when they are crossing the street.
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Thank you to Prairie Centre Credit Union for the Halloween treat bags for the
students and Staff!
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Shank you to Debbic @aams ot Halonia Qgencies for the donation of mask feashes
for the students and otaff. St is Sueally appreciated and they nork queat!
Sluﬂm%affudahal

/7 A

Newspapers

Eaton School is looking for newspapers if anyone has
any the are not using. Thank you in advance.

Thank you to Sharon Price who has supplied us with
newspapers in the past.



Eaton School Community Council - SCC

% ¥ Page - Community Organization - eatonschoolscc - 63 like this
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https://www.facebook.com/eatonschoolscc

The Eaton School Community Council (SCC) is a group made up of parents, students, community members and

school staff. The role of the SCC is to support and encourage parent, community and youth engagement in school
planning and activities.

63 people like this

Thank you to the SCC for having The Spartan Pumpkin Scavenger Hunt
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for the students.

Winners of the pumpkin scavenger huntl!

Thank you to all who had enteredi!

We had 24 families enteredi!
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Hayden Swan - The Haunted Mansion
Luke Longmuire - Pictopia

Emmerson Steinkey - Jumanji




Thank you to the SCC for having The Spartan Pumpkin Scavenger Hunt

for the students. s ‘
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=]

Winners of the pumpkin scavenger hunt!!

Thank you to all who had entered!!

We had 24 families entered!!

Hayden Swan - The Haunted Mansion

Luke Longmuire - Pictopia

Emmerson Steinkey - Jumaniji




Please note that an error was made in the month of
May in the 2021-22 Sun West calendar. See below.
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confusion it may cause. and there is school that day.



Kindergarten

The Eaton Kindergarten class wants to thank the Eatonia Fire Department, specifically Brett Becker
and Dave Becker, for allowing our class to come visit the Fire Hall. The students were so elated to
be able to explore the fire trucks, see the fireman's equipment and to learn about fire safety.




Kindergarten

Halloween




Grade 1 & 2 Halloween spooky stuff: The class painted
pumpkins with the Kindergarten class. The students
always enjoy working online on activities on Seesaw.

Students learned about the First Nations talking sticks.
They now know that the talking stick is used in sharing
circles to take turns talking.




Gr. 3/4

Grade 3/4 were very lucky this month to participate in a few different activities. We would
love to thank Matt Mckinnon from Achieve and Randi Somerville from Nutrien, who gave us
the opportunity to learn about the importance
of healthy soil and how they test it. The kids
loved asking questions, and getting the chance
to take their own soil sample home! We also
had a fun day of pumpkin carving. The weather

was beautiful, so we were able to enjoy our time ”
outside with our families. We also enjoyed
dressing up for our day of Halloween fun!
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A special Spartan thank you to our Eaton School Families for attending our
annual pumpkin carving. It was wonderful to have families interact in our

school again. Special shout out to Ms. Bauml and Mrs. Connolly for your
help.




Mon October 18 was

Bus Driver Appreciation Day

The Spartans want to say

THANK YOU

to our Bus Drivers
Dale Bredy
Sharon Steinke

Sarah Becker!

We truly appreciate the distance you go

to safely transport our students

PIC-COLLAGE




GSA

Eaton GSA would like to send a huge shout out to the Eatonia Recreation Board and Saskatchewan Lotteries for
their generous donation of $500.00 to our GSA group! We are excited at the possibilities this will help us
achieve!

The GSA has started up again and we are excited to welcome new members to our group! We are working on
the mural and it is coming along! We had our first breakfast meeting and it was a great success! Everyone
brought their own beverages and two members brought muffins, cinnamon spread and fruit. It was a great way
to start the day and we will definitely try it again!! We have been sharing ideas on what we'd like to do this
year! One thing we are looking into is getting Virtual Speakers! Last year we had fun with a virtual group that
we were able to join and get to know! We'd like to do some team building activities and games with our group
to get to know each other better and have some FUN!

We are planning on doing a "Mask Fundraiser" this year and will be sending notes home soon. We are happy to
be back at school, where we can encourage others to follow our message,

"FIRST LOVE YOURSELF"
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www.PurpleSplashStudios.com Copyrighted 2017 Purple Splash Studios




Orange Shirt Day September 30




#TruthandReconciliationDay with @eatonspartans today. We remember & honour with
#reconciliation rocks activity that was shared within our town, a family feud treaty game
and a 2.15km hike in recognition of the Kamloops children.

#5askatchewan #0rangeShirtDay2021 Thank you to ANMI contributors for ideas.

Special shout out to Mr. Hayes, Mrs.Connolly, and Mr. Korchireki for ideas and contributions.
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2021 Book Fair
Books Bring Us Together

A big thank you to all parents, students, staff and community members who made this years
book fair a huge success. We get $1100 of free books for the library. We appreciate each and
every one of you for your support.

Congratulations to all the winners!

Thank you again,

Eaton School Students & Staff

BOOKS BRING US
TOGETHER
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SASK HIGH SCHOOL SPORTS WEEEK—Oct 10-16

Spartans Celebrated on the football field and the volleyball court
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SPARTANS!




As Sask High School Sport Week wrapped up, Spartans took a trip down
memory lane when viewing the banners of past Spartan athletic
achievements.

SASK HIGH SCHOOL SPORTS WEEEK—Oct 10-16



Junior Girls Volleyball

This year was another great year for junior girls’ volleyball. After COVID restrictions meant we were unable to
play other teams last year, it was good to get the kids out on the court facing competition. It was also great to see
how many kids were interested in junior girls volleyball, with a whopping 16 players this year.

This year we played league games in Kindersley and Eatonia, as well as tournaments in Plenty, Lucky Lake,
Eatonia, and Leader. The girls worked hard at practice to develop their volleyball skills and it was really cool to
see them put these skills in action on the court.

Playing this year were Addisyn, Ariel, Mikayla, Dakota, Peyton, Dekiera, Addison, Macy, Kaylin, and Brooklyn in
grade 9. In grade 8 we had Trista and Rihanna. In grade 7 were Angela, Teahanna, Betty, and Madison. With
such a fierce group of girls you know it was a great volleyball season.

The girls were coached by Mr. Hoult, Mrs. Facca, and Ms. Bauml. We really had a good time working with the girls
this year. Thank you to the parents who took time out of their busy schedules to drive us to our away games. Al-
so thank you to Lindsay Larock who did a lot of hard work organizing our tournament canteen. Finally, thank you
to all of the parents, grandparents and others who helped make our tournament canteen a huge success through
their hard work and food donations.

To the girls who are in grade 9 we wish all the best in senior volleyball, and to our grade 7&38 girls, we look
forward to working with you again next year.
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Michael and the Environmental Science 20 students accepted a $1000 donation from Owen & Switzer (Eston
Equipment) and Agcorp. These two corporations had a promotion over the summer that Ken Somerville took ad-
vantage of. With the purchase of a new sprayer, Agcorp would donate $1000 to an organization of their choice
upon receipt of a proposal of how to use the $1000 funds. Ken chose Eaton School. Michael submitted a proposal
for expanding the crop boxes area of the outdoor classroom, doing soil testing, chemical application, etc.

So yesterday, a couple of representatives from Agcorp and a couple from O&S, as well as Spencer Somerville
visited Eaton, saw the outdoor classroom, presented the cheque and took pictures.
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Demo a new or used RoGator® and we will donate $500 to any community program of your choice
Purchase a new RoGator C Series and we will donate an additional $500. All funds in CAD.

Build Your Community Demo
a | Phone: 306-962-3637

MEMO

124 Railway Ave, Eston, SK SOL 1AQ, Canad
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THANK YOU TO

DICAIRIAN VU L1IJUUIN OITALE

THANK YOU TO OUR

TRUCTION BRYAN
N OIL G-iMIACS AG TEA
KING RM OF CHESTERFIELD
EATONIA LIONS CLUB
CHARITREE FOUNDATION
JANIEL ENTERPR‘S:Q

Forever grateful for the opportunities presented by our Spartan #Cutdoor
space!

So much learning about #agriculture #horticulture & where our food comes
from! @ J @ Enviromental 20 has been busy learning about pests with our
test #crops.

Grade 3/4 did some soil testing. &§

PAA 7/8/9 - Learned about harvesting and cooking food from our garden. Ag
Classroom

Special thank you to all those who made these educational opportunities
possible in our #outdoorclassroom! Agriculture Friends

Doug Bredy Greg Bredy Nutrien Bryan Swan Canadian Natural Resources
Limited @eatonspartans Eaton SCC @ktagronomy RM of Chesterfield G-
Mac's AgTeam Town of #Eatonia Decisive Agriculture (Brennan Somerville) 2
Charitree Foundation Eatonia Qasis Players RichardKing Eatonia Lions club PCCU
Gary Becker (Longhorn Qilfield Services) Town of Eatonia



Eaton School Community Council

Members—

Chair - Amy Knuttila
Vice Chair/Secretary - Kim Becker
Treasurer - Nicole Perry
Member - Lindsay Larock
Member - Jeriy Feurstenberng

Member - Mia Baker

The Eaton School Conumunity Council (SCC) is a group made up of parents, students. community members and school
staff. The goal of the SCC is to engage parenrs and the commumnity in the learning and well-being of o youth and o
support Eaton School goals and activities.

The SCC meets once a month, Seprember - June.

Some past activities the SCC has supported are an anmual Reading Challenge, Book Exchange, in-school and online
Family Bingo, monthly Healthy Snack for grades K-12, student mental wellness kits during exam week. Welcome Back

Family BBEQ and Dance, Welcome Back Family Pancake Breakfast, Family Ulimate Warrior Challenge and Family
Scavenger Hunt. Our first event this year is a Spartan Pumpkin Scavenger Hunt. @

Don't want to join the commintee? We have a volunteer bank too where you can help with events or activities that the
SCC organizes.

We are always looking for ways to support our students and staff so please contact us with any suggestions.

If anyone would hike more information or has any questions, you are welcome to attend the anmual meeting or
contact any SCC Member!

The Eaton School Community Council
Annual General Meeting

Tuesday, November 23rd, 2021 at 6:30pm
Eaton School Library
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What is a threat?

¢ An expreszion of intent to do harm or act out
viclently against someone or something

¢ May be verbal, wrtten, drewn. posted on the
Internet, cr made by gesture

Duty to Report

To keep school communities safe and caring. staff,
parents/guardiansicaregivers, students and
community mambers must report all threat related
behawviors to the school principsal

What is the purpose of a Student Violence
Threat Risk Assesament?

To ensure and promote the emotional and
physical safaty of students, =taff. parents. the
student making the threat, and others

To ensure & full understanding of the context of
the threat

Te understand the factors thet contribute o the
threat maker's behavior

To be proactive in daveloping an intervention plan
that addresses the emotional and physical safety
of the threat maker

To promaote the emotional and physical safaty of
gll

Student Violence Threat Risk Assessment

FAIR NOTICE

Sun West School Division is committed fo creafing and maintaining school
environments in which students, staff, parents/guardians/caregivers and others
feel safe. Schools cannof ignore any threat of violence.

What behaviors warrant a Student Violence
Threat Risk Assessment to be initiated?

A Student Violence Threat Rizk Assesament will be
initiated for behewviors including, but not imited to:

Serious violence or viclence with intent to harm or
kill

Verbaliwritten threais to harm or kill (clear, direct,
and plausible)

Online threats to harm or kill others

Possession of weapons (including replicas)

Bomb thrests (making and'or detonating explosve
devices)

Fire starting

Sexual inbmidston or assault

Gang relsted intimidation and viclence

What Parents and Students
Need to Know?

Any threat must be reported to the school principal
Investigation may involve the student services
counsellor, the police of jurisdiction, or other
community agencies

Investigation may involve locker or personal property
saarches

Interviews will b= held with the threat maker and
other students or adults who may have infarmation
sbout ithe threat

Parents of students who are directly invotved will be
niotified

Threatening behavior may result in disciplinany
achon

An infervention plan may be developed for the
student making the threat and a support plan
developed for any individusls targeted by threats,

The information in this brochure reflects the thinking and work of
J. Kevin Cameran, Direcfor of the Canadian Canire for Threatf Azsesement and Trauma Rasponses.

The complete VWest Central Community Threat Risk Assessment and Support Protocol
may. be found on the Sun West School Division’s website at www sunwestsd ca,
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BOARD OF EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS

The Sun West School Division Board of Education held its regular meeting on Tuesday,
October 26, 2021 in Rosetown at the Sun West Learning Centre.

The Board held its annual Organizational Meeting, which is when the Board chair and
vice-chair are elected and committee assignments are made for the upcoming year.
Long-time chair Karen Itterman (Subdivision No. 3) did not seek another term and John
Collins {Subdivision No. 6) was elected the new chair. Collins had been serving as vice-
chair for the last several years. Michele Whitfield (Subdivision No. 2) was elected as the
new vice-chair.

Board members expressed their gratitude to Itterman for her many years of service as
Chair and Collins and Whitfield both indicated they were looking forward to the
challenges presented by their new positions.

There was discussion about potentially developing an Administrative Procedure (AP)
regarding requiring Division employees to provide proof of COVID-19 vaccination or
negative COVID-19 tests. Senior leadership has been tasked with developing a draft AP
for further discussion.

Randy Emmerson, director of education, reported that online training for the
provincial government's Mental Health First Aid course has been going well.
Approximately 30 Sun West teachers have already completed the training. Through
this training it is expected that every Saskatchewan school will have at least one
staff member trained to ensure students have access to mental health resources and
help remove the stigma around mental health.

The Board prepared for the upcoming Saskalchewan School Boards' Association
(SSBA) annual meeting that is scheduled for November. Preparation included
reviewing proposed resolutions, committee recommendations and bylaw
amendments.

The next regular meeting of the Board of Education is scheduled for November 23. For
more information on the Sun West Board of Education:

Phone: 1 (866) 375-2677 (toll free) or 1 (306) 882-2677
Email: info@sunwestsd.ca Sun West website: www .sunwestsd.ca
Join us on Facebook, Twitter, Instagram and LinkedIn




